THE PRESIDENT'S RIDE

27th September, 2009

Over 60 riders from a wide area, both east and west of the Clwydian Hills, supported this ride which, for the first time, was held in North Wales.

Based on St Asaph, the ride took in the lower slopes of the Denbighshire moorlands and the Clwyds as well as the Vale of Clwyd itself. Some 45 riders completed the planned course while others went direct to the lunch venue at the village hall, Llanfair Dyffryn Clwyd.

We were honoured on this occasion to have as our guests at Llanfair DC, Mrs Iris Mills, mother of our late President Graham Mills, and Graham's widow, Brenda. Mrs Iris Mills presented the new President's Trophy which she had kindly donated in memory of her only son. The first recipient of this handsome Trophy was Lowri Evans who had been unanimously chosen by the Awards Committee for her work for Chester and North Wales CTC and for cycling in general.

The President especially wishes to thank Lowri for making the arrangements for lunch and for organising the refreshments, as well as to other members who helped to make this an enjoyable occasion.